October, 2016
"Nonviolence first and foremost, with its fiery trail of implication:

compassion for the adversary, care of one another, community discipline,

prayer and sacrament and biblical literacy.

Long-term carefulness and short; care of little matters and large, the short run and the long.”

To Dwell in Peace, Fr. Daniel Berrigan, SJ
Dear Friend of Pax Christi Metro New York,

This past Spring, Pax Christi Metro New York (PCMNY) and the whole peace community lost two outstanding models of nonviolent living: Fr. Daniel Berrigan, SJ and S. Elizabeth Proefriedt, CSJ. Both PCMNY Peacemaker honorees inspired our work and accompanied us on the journey to a more faith-filled way of witnessing to the Gospel. Their deaths, only one day apart, left us in deep sorrow.
Nevertheless, as sad as it was to lose these two great peacemakers, we can take pleasure in the fact that they lived to see the historic international Nonviolence and Just Peace Conference take place in Rome a month before they left us. At that Conference, sponsored by Pax Christi International and the Pontifical Council for Justice and Peace and welcomed by Pope Francis, the attendees composed “An Appeal to the Catholic Church to Re-Commit to the Centrality of Gospel Nonviolence.” They wrote:

We live in a time of tremendous suffering, widespread trauma and fear linked to militarization, economic injustice, climate change, and a myriad of other specific forms of violence. In this context of normalized and systemic violence, those of us who stand in the Christian tradition are called to recognize the centrality of active nonviolence to the vision and message of Jesus; to the life and practice of the Catholic Church; and to our long-term vocation of healing and reconciling both people and the planet.

Included in that myriad of specific forms of violence, we in the U.S.A. could add the divisiveness of a vicious electoral season.

There is no doubt that the Appeal speaks to the peacemaking efforts of Fr. Dan and S. Liz. It is what they believed and what they taught about the mission of our Church and the foundation of our faith.

It is also a sign of hope in a time prone to despair. Already, Pope Francis has announced that his World Day of Peace Message on January 1st, 2017 will be focused on Nonviolence. There is additional hope that he may issue an encyclical on Gospel Nonviolence.

The time is ripe for our Church to reinvigorate the peacemaking tradition of our first four centuries. And Pax Christi is and can continue to be in the vanguard of this initiative—with your on-going support and partnership.
First, I encourage you to consider what PCMNY means to you. What drew you to it? What keeps you in it? What do you envision it to be moving forward? How can you help it become that?

Next, I invite you to read the enclosed Annual Report to review highlights from the past fiscal year. As you read, I trust you will concur that PCMNY is a powerhouse of peacemaking in a petite package.
I also invite you to note some of the things that have already happened and are still to come in the new fiscal year:
· UN International Peace Day, Promoting Just, Peaceful and Inclusive Societies from Grassroots to the UN with Alexandra Hiniker, PAX Representative to the UN
· Fall Assembly, Responding to the Spirit: Pope Francis and The Future of the Catholic Peace Movement with Dr. Kevin Ahern, Director of Peace Studies, Manhattan College
· Human Rights Day and the Feast of Holy Innocents, Amy Wagner of the YaYa Network of young social and economic justice activists, December 9th at Mary House, Catholic Worker 
· Peacemaking through the Arts with Rough Magic, a jazz and blues ensemble, and poetry readings by Cave Canem, January 29th, 2017 at Most Holy Redeemer Church, Manhattan
· Retreat with Sr. Megan Rice, Plowshares activist, Maryknoll Sisters Center, March 10th-12th, 2017

· Good Friday Way of the Cross, April 14th, 2017

· Peacemaker Awards Reception, date and place to be announced
Of course, there will be even more that arise as the year unfolds, but this is just a sampling of what we can predict and plan.

I believe that you share the values and concerns that have been expressed here, values and concerns shared by Fr. Dan and S. Liz, Pope Francis, and all who gathered at the Nonviolence and Just Peace Conference in Rome. I trust that you want to see a resurgence of the kind of nonviolence that Fr. Dan described above and that the Appeal from Rome urges. I hope that you see PCMNY as a viable means to help us get there.
Why not honor Fr. Dan’s and S. Liz’s commitment to peace with your own (re)commitment to PCMNY? Your financial support is one critical way to do that. We cannot do it without you. Please be as generous as possible.
You can make your donation in several ways: Write a check, pay by credit card, or give cash. Make a monthly or quarterly pledge with a donation made automatically on-line from your bank account, with a check issued automatically from your bank account to PCMNY’s, or with a credit card payment to PCMNY. Or donate on-line at http://www.nycharities.org/donate/c_donate.asp?CharityCode=1994. Whichever you choose, please return the enclosed envelope with the response form. It helps more than you can imagine.
You can also help us out in other ways:

· Visit our website on a regular basis to keep informed about all we’re doing. There you’ll find our newsletter, Kerux, and Kerux Live! event listings, seasonal reflections, book reviews, and more.

· Subscribe to our e-mail list for Action Alerts. Like us on Facebook. Follow us on Twitter.

· Attend our events, and bring along friends, family, co-workers, and fellow parishioners. 
· Invite others to join PCMNY, or give them a gift membership.

Finally, please remember that PCUSA no longer shares your dues with PCMNY or any of its other regions so you are crucial to our continued work. Please, give a gift now.

You are Pax Christi Metro New York and for this we give thanks!
In Christ’s peace,



Rosemarie Pace, Ed.D., Director


Pax Christi Metro New York 
